




GRADUATE AND RESEARCH PROGRAM 

degree, and such admission will be allowed only after the completion 
of a year of residence. A bulletin describing the graduate program 
for foreign students is available from the Graduate Committee. 

Fellowships 
A limited number of graduate fellowships are awarded on the 

basis of merit each year to persons who desire to do graduate work 
in the Law School. These commonly are sufficient to provide not 
only tuition fees, but also a substantial amount for maintenance. 
In the case of applicants from American law schools, they are 
awarded to persons who expect to become candidates for the S.J.D. 
degree. Some fellowships are also awarded each year to graduates of 
foreign law schools. While foreign graduate fellows are not required 
to seek a graduate degree, they are expected to carry on a research 
project of substantial character, which will usually consist in a com­
parative study. Applications for graduate fellowships are made prior 
to March 1 of each year for the following academic year. A blank for 
this purpose will be supplied on application to the chairman of the 
Graduate Committee. 

Research Program 
The research projects carried on in the Law School include not 

only projects conducted by individual members of the Faculty to 
investigate particular legal problems, but also projects of a con­
tinuing character carried on by groups of persons. The Legislative 
Research Center, operating under the direction of Professor Pierce, 
carries on research in the field of Legislation, publishes results of its 
research, and does a considerable amount of legislative drafting. 
Research in Comparative Law is conducted by several members of 
the Law Faculty. Each year there is a demand for research assistants 
for one or more research projects conducted by the Law School. Re­
cent graduates of the Law School, who are qualified by reason of 
superior scholarship, linguistic ability or skill in legislative drafts­
manship, are often employed on a full-time basis for one or more 
years immediately following graduation on these projects. Such 
employment, while not the equivalent of a graduate year, may well 
furnish to the emplqyee much of the same sort of training in research 
as is acquired in a graduate year. A limited number of senior stu­
dents are also employed each year as research assistants on a part­
time basis. 
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